General E. M. Watson, Secretary to President Roosevelt, The White House, Washington, D.C.

My dear General:

As you know, the President, Steve Early, Admiral McIntire, Grace Tully and others were in Fort Worth Monday. This was a big surprise to everyone and shows what the newspapers and radios can do in the matter of censorship when placed on their honor.

In wrapping up some special packages, we failed to include one for you which has been prepared and will be carried to Washington by Dr. Hodges McKnight, Medical Director of the American Airlines, and left with you or your secretary. One of the exhibits is eighteen years old and the other twenty. Please use them to the best advantage and remember that "very few whit folks and no colored folks at all" are eligible for this prescription.

Hoping you are feeling better and with best wishes, I remain

Sincerely,

AGC.KD